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Hello, my name is joe Dula, I manage Moana Nursery in Canby Oregon. We are a 

grower of woody ornamental nursery stock. We employ approximately 15-20 

employees during the year full time. Changing or removing the "Ag overtime 

exemption" will cost our company thousands of dollars per year. Any forced increase 

in labor expenses will cause us to reconsider hours worked per employee. And any 

increase in labor cost will ALWAYS be passed along to the consumer. There is no 

other option. I urge ALL of you to vote NO on HB 4002.  

Thank you for your attention to this important issue. Joe Dula.  

  


